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2018 Washington Auto Show opens to  
enthusiastic crowd, Friday, Jan. 26                   

 Various circumstances 

aligned this year to help the 

Washington Auto Show (WAS) open 

successfully and on time to the 

public. The federal government 

reopened just in time for showôs 

MobilityTalks International 

Conference to go on as scheduled on 

Tuesday, Jan. 23, including a panel 

discussion and reception in the 

Russell Senate Office Building on 

Capitol Hill. Second, and very 
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important in January in Washington, it did not snow, the weather pattern that hopefully will 

continue through this weekend.   

Starting next year, dealers and showgoers will no longer need to worry about the possibility of 

snow. In 2019, the Washington Auto Show will move to the spring, April 5-14, with 

MobilityTalks April 2-3 and Media Day April 4. 

ñWeôre confident that the Washington Auto Show will be a grand success no matter when itôs 

held, but particularly during a time of year that already attracts so many visitors to Washington, 

both from the region and from well beyond,ò said WANADA CEO and President John 

OôDonnell. ñWeôre also hopeful that, with more time between the Detroit Auto Show and ours 

next year, the OEMs will be able to give us even more new models and better displays.ò 

This year, in keeping with the Washington Auto Showôs brand as the Public Policy Show, some 

automakers showed their latest alternative fuel vehicle offerings. Nissan, for example, had the 

all-new 2018 Leaf, which went on sale a few days earlier. Toyota debuted its FCR (Fine Comfort 

Ride), a fuel cell concept car. Other manufacturers showed new truck offerings, in keeping with 

current consumer preferences for large vehicles. Read on for a more details of the events of 

MobilityTalks International and Media Days at the Washington Auto Show, open to the public 

through Sunday, February 4, 2018.   

 

German Embassy event explores policies, challenges of EVs 
 In a prelude to the 

2018 MobilityTalks 

International, the 

Germany Embassy in 

Washington sponsored a 

new event onsite at the 

Auto Show this year on    

e-mobility in the U.S. and 

Germany, with an 

introduction by German 

Ambassador Peter Wittig.  

 

ñItôs becoming a 

necessity to invest in 

renewable energy,ò said  

Ambassador Wittig. 

Germany has set aside 

$300 million for 15,000 

charging stations for 

electric vehicles. As a first step, the German embassy in Washington plans to convert its vehicle 

fleet to plug-in electrics. The ambassador also said he is anticipating the ñdisruptiveò nature of 

autonomous vehicles.  

 

A few obstacles remain before the U.S. fully embraces electrified vehicles, said Robert Atkinson, 

founder and president of the Information Technology and Innovation Foundation and keynote 

speaker at the German Embassy event. There is still a competition between building a more 

efficient internal combustion engine and creating better fuel cells and electric vehicles, he said.  

 

From the left: Birgitta Worringen, deputy director general for sustainable mobility, at 
the German Ministry of Transport; Roberto Rossetti, vice president of engineering at 
BMW of North America; German Ambassador Peter Wittig; John OôDonnell, WAS 
producer; William Craven, senior manager for regulatory affairs at Daimler/North 
America; Dr. Mathias Erb, chief engineering officer, Volkswagen of North America; 
Charlie Yankitis, Bosch EV Solutions.  
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In another category are autonomous vehicles, where Atkinson said ñthe hype has gotten ahead of 

reality.ò He said it will be about 15 years before AVs are on the road in large numbers. One 

positive aspect will be that many fewer auto body shops will be needed because AVs wonôt get 

into as many accidents.  

ñWill the U.S. and Europe support polices to incentivize electric cars and driverless cars?ò 

queried Atkinson. That remains to be seen. China, which has only recently created a mass market 

for consumer ownership of cars, has invested $15 billion in electric vehicles and is aggressively 

rolling out charging stations across the country.  

 

Europe has a $4.00/gallon carbon tax, yet the EV penetration is the same as in the U.S., he said. 

The high cost of gas simply induces people to walk or take the bus.  

 

ñWe need to find a way to make battery technology better,ò Atkinson said. Batteries need to be 

smaller, lighter, cheaper and have a longer range, even in very cold weather. And we will need 

many more charging stations.  

 

In the future, EV owners may be able to charge their car at home overnight, then sell it back to 

the grid during periods of peak use. But that would require a ñsmartò grid. 

 

Part of the disincentive for EVs is political, said Atkinson. ñThe internal combustion engine is 

going to be the new coal,ò he said. ñWe have a vested interest to defend the coal industry. I see 

some similarity.ò 

 

A comment from William Craven, senior manager for regulatory affairs at Daimler of North 

America, on a panel afterward, cut to the heart of the difficulty in raising  EV sale. ñThe concern 

I have,ò he said, ñis, what is the added value for the customer? Customers are very happy with 

what they drive today.ò 

 

Auto Show MobilityTalks spotlights AVs on Capitol Hill in DC   
 The 2018 Washington Auto Show 

(WAS) MobilityTalks International on 

Capitol Hill, Jan. 23, in DC revealed that 

there is no agreement on the basic 

question of consumer acceptance of 

autonomous vehicles.  

 

When panel moderator David Shepardson 

of Reuters said that polls show Americans 

are deeply skeptical about AVs, Dr. 

Oliver Carsten, professor at the 

University of Leeds (UK), countered, ñI 

donôt think we should believe anything 

people say. People simply donôt 

understand the technology.ò  

 

John Maddox, CEO of the American Center for Mobility, agreed. ñOnce youôve experienced an 

autonomous vehicle, you really do begin to appreciate it,ò he said.  

 

Attendees at MobilityTalks Conference, Kennedy Caucus 
Room, Russell Senate Office Building, Jan. 23, 2018.  
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Sen. Gary Peters (D-MI) at MobilityTalks.  

Safety is a compelling reason for the technology, Maddox said, quoting a figure heard often 

during the MobilityTalks, that 93 percent of car crashes are caused by humans.     

The timing of autonomous vehicles is still unclear. Perhaps the biggest proponent of AVs at the 

session was Sen. Gary Peters (D-MI), who exclaimed, ñThis is the biggest thing in the car 

industry since the first car rolled off the assembly line. 

 

ñNobody understands how fast this is happening,ò said Peters. Ford has announced its first self-

driving vehicle will come off the assembly line in 2021. ñBecause of the transformative effect, 

the industry must get it right, or there will be significant consumer blowback.ò 

 

Shepardson asked the panel how we will prepare for a day with no car crashes.  

 

ñI donôt think we will ever reach that point,ò said Maddox. ñWe will have a long, long time 

where humans will remain in the vehicle and on the road.ò 

 

The panel touched on a variety of changes that AVs could bring. Carsten foresees ñnew concepts 

of shared space,ò where vehicles could drive in a platoon-like formation, with space between 

them.  

 

ñThereôs a lot of potential for new careers and changed 

careers,ò said Maddox.  

 

ñWe may not be repairing as many fenders,ò said Carsten. 

ñWe will be repairing sensors.ò 

 

Sen. Peters said it was important not to let federal 

regulations stand in the way of AV innovation. The 

House and the Senate Commerce Committee have passed 

the DRIVE Act, which would let automakers put 100,000 

AVs on public roads in four years. The bill also ensures 

that federal law would not pre-empt state law.  

 

Also on the panel were Rachel Bhattacharya, director of corporate finance at General Motors, 

and Wang Xiaojing, director of the China National Center of ITS Engineering and Technology.    

WAS MobilityTalks International panel on Capitol Hill, Jan. 23, 2018 From left: Xiaojing Wang, China National 
Center of ITS Engineering and Technology; John Maddox, American Center for Mobility; Oliver Carsten, professor 
of Transport Safety, University of Leeds (UK); Rachel Bhattacharya, director of corporate finance, GM; David 
Shepardson, Reuters, moderator.   
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Nat Beuse, NHTSA, at WAS MobiltyTalks, 
Jan. 24. 

MobilityTalks bring speakers from around the world 

 Wednesday, Jan. 24, 2018 brought a full day of 

panels and breakout sessions for MobilityTalks 

International at the Washington Auto Show. 

Participants praised the event as one of the only places 

in the world where those interested in AVs could hear 

about the policy aspect. This year marks the third year 

of MobilityTalks, and audience members agreed that 

the Washington Auto Show is a leader in creating a 

forum to have these discussions.  

 

The morning session featured speakers from several 

nations: China, Germany, Japan, South Korea, the 

U.A.E., the U.K., and from the U.S., Associate 

Administrator Nat Beuse of the National Highway Traffic Safety Administration.  

 

A lunchtime session included three speakers: Sen. John Thune (R-SD), chairman of the Senate 

Commerce Committee; Derrick Kan, undersecretary of transportation for policy; and Michael 

Ramlet, cofounder and CEO of Morning Consult. 

 

The afternoon had four very well-

attended breakout sessions: AV 

innovation and public safety in 

the states; data security and 

privacy in the age of AVs; how 

AV business models will move 

us around, and AVs and the 

future of engine technology.  

 

A post-conference reception in 

the ballroom, sponsored by 

MEMA, provided excellent 

opportunities for networking. 

Those who came could stroll 

among exotic vehicles on display.  

 

Senate Commerce Committee and Senate Energy Committee  
hold hearings at Auto Show 
  In a first for the Washington Auto Show, the Senate Commerce Committee held a field 

hearing in the convention center on the second day of MobilityTalks International, Jan. 24. 

Although not officially affiliated with MobilityTalks or the auto show, there was definitely some 

overlapping attendance because of the physical proximity and related topics. The subject of the 

hearing was ñDriving Automotive Innovation and Federal Policies.ò 

 

 

 

MobilityTalks reception, Jan. 24, in the Luxury Lifestyle auto salon at the 

Washington Auto Show with a new Ferrari, front and center. 
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Sen. John Thune (R-SD), chairman, Senate 
Commerce Committee, during hearing onsite at 
Washington Auto Show, Jan. 24, 2018. 

Committee Chairman John Thune (R-SD) was an 

original cosponsor of the DRIVE Act, aimed at 

speeding the deployment of autonomous vehicles 

on public roads. Witnesses were Randy Avent, 

president of Florida Polytechnic University; Tim 

Kentley-Klay, CEO and cofounder, Zoox, Inc.; 

Mike Mansuetti, president, Robert Bosch North 

America, and Luke Schneider, president, Audi 

Mobility U.S. 

 

About 350 people packed the standing-room-only 

meeting room, including 11 Senators. The four 

witnesses agreed that the evolution to EVs will 

start in about 10 years. The more immediate 

question is whether the Commerce Committee will approve the DRIVE Act and send it to the 

full Senate.  

 

On Media Day at the Auto Show, the Senate Energy Committee held a field hearing at the W.E. 

Convention Center to discuss the development of advanced vehicle technologies and their 

impacts on energy security and infrastructure. Witnesses were Carla Bailo of the Center for 

Automotive Research; Britta Gross of General Motors, and Mohammad Khaleel of the Oak 

Ridge National Laboratory. 

 

AVs will be major global issue, says Michigan Gov. Snyder 
 In his keynote speech on Media Day at the 

2018 Washington Auto Show (WAS), Jan. 25, 

Michigan Gov. Rick Snyder (R) spoke of the big 

changes that autonomous vehicles will bring.  

 

ñAutonomous vehicles and mobility are impacting 

our entire world,ò Snyder said. ñThis will be a major 

global issue.ò  

 

The societal benefits will be dramatic, starting with 

the much improved safety from eliminating human 

error, the cause of more than 91 percent of motor 

vehicle accidents. AVs will also open opportunities 

for the disabled and seniors, who will no longer have 

to rely on public transportation, Snyder speculated.  

 

AVs will increase efficiency, pushing us to ask how we can use our infrastructure more 

efficiently. AVs will first be used as shuttles in parking areas and on university campuses, 

Snyder said. Second will be shared riding, such as Uber and Lyft. Next will be commercial 

delivery. Dominoôs Pizza, for instance, already uses an AV for delivery.  

 

Michigan Gov. Rick Snyder, WAS Media Day, 
Jan 25. 
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AVs bring challenges, too, 

said Snyder. How can they be 

properly tested for safety? 

Smart infrastructure will also 

need to be tested, in different 

situations: in a controlled 

environment, on the open 

road and in a computer 

simulation. Snyder mentioned 

MCity at the University of 

Michigan, a large AV testing 

site. 

 

Another AV study site in 

Michigan, the Center for 

Mobility, has been upgraded 

and now spans 500 acres. A 

grand opening is planned this 

spring.  

 

Dealerships will need to adapt, said Snyder. ñEvery dealership in the country needs to be able to 

repair RADAR and LIDAR,ò two systems widely used in AVs, he said.  

 

Cybersecurity is another concern. ñWhat happens with all this data?ò Snyder asked. ñThereôs a 

vastly different perception depending on how old you are.ò Younger people are much less 

worried about data remaining private than older people are.   

 

Trumpõs EPA wants one national fuel efficiency standard 

 EPA Assistant Administrator 

Bill Wehrum emphasized the 

agencyôs preference for a single 

national policy on fuel efficiency 

standards, adding that he hoped to 

work with California to create a 

single standard. The assistant 

administrator for the Environmental 

Protection Agencyôs Office of Air 

and Radiation was the government 

keynote speaker on Media Day, Jan. 

25, at the 2018 Washington Auto 

Show (WAS).  

 

ñHaving one national program is really, really important,ò Wehrum said. And ñitôs important that 

our decision be based on technical merits.ò  

He also talked about the importance of consumer choice. ñI think consumers should decide what 

they want to drive,ò Wehrum said. ñI donôt think the government should decide for them.ò  

Wehrum addressed the question on everyoneôs mind, the midterm review of fuel efficiency 

standards, but very generally. The Obama administration EPA approved the current schedule for 

the standards ïa fleetwide average of 51.4 mpg by 2025 ï just before leaving office, more than a 

Bill Wehrum, assistant administrator, Environmental Protection 
Agencyôs Office of Air and Radiation, WAS Media Day, Jan. 25.  

WAS Media Day, Jan. 25: from the left: John OôDonnell, WAS producer; 
Michigan Gov. Rick Snyder; John Bowis, WANADA chairman, Chevy Chase 
Acura; John Ourisman, WAS chairman, Ourisman Automotive.  
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2018 Nissan Leaf at the Washington Auto Show.  

year ahead of the deadline. Current EPA Administrator Scott Pruitt announced several months 

ago that he would reopen the midterm review. 

 

The deadline originally set for the midterm review is April 1, 2018, and Wehrum said the EPA 

would meet it. When the EPA reopened the review, it received a slew of new comments, which 

Wehrum said the agency is in the middle of reviewing. NADA and automakers have pressed the 

Trump administration for a delay in the standards to reflect the shifting consumer preference for 

SUVs and light trucks.  

 

California has long had a waiver from the national standard so it could create more stringent 

standards, originally deemed necessary because of its severe pollution. There has been some talk 

in the media that the EPA could exempt California from its waiver, requiring the state to align 

with the national standard.  

 

Asked about that in the Q&A, Wehrum reiterated his earlier position. ñI have no interest 

whatsoever in withdrawing Californiaôs ability to create its own fuel efficiency standards,ò he 

said. Just the same, ñI think we should have one national standard.ò    

 

WANADA CEO John OôDonnell, who had been reading questions from the audience, wrapped 

up the session by saying that though he could not speak for the OEMs, he was sure they did not 

want a patchwork of different state rules.  

 

All-new 2018 Nissan Leaf has longer range, lower price 
 The all-new 2018 battery electric 

Leaf that Nissan showed at the 

Washington Auto Show on Media Day 

not only has better features than its 2017 

widely predecessor model, but it also 

costs less.  

 

The 2018 Leaf EV features Nissan 

Intelligent Mobility, with technologies 

that make driving easier and offer safety 

features such as automatic electronic 

braking, rear traffic alert and pedestrian 

sensors. The carôs dashboard can be 

integrated with Android, a tablet or 

Amazonôs Alexa.  

 

The 2018 Leaf has a more aerodynamic look to make it more in line with other Nissan vehicles, 

said Brian Maragno, director, marketing and sales strategy, Electric Vehicle Operations. 

Aerodynamic features include a V-motion grille, floating roofline and boomerang lamp. Among 

the EV accents are a layered blue grille, blue accent molding and a zero emission emblem.  

 

The powertrain has a 110 kW electric motor, up from 80 kW, 37 percent more hp (bringing it to 

147 hp) and 26 percent more torque. New this year is a Level 2 charging capability, which can be 

done overnight at home with equipment that comes with the car, enabling the car to drive 150 

miles. For shorter trips, it can drive 90 miles on a 30-minute charge, or 105 miles on a 40-minute 

charge.  
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2018 Toyota FCR at the Washington Auto Show. 

 

Pricing starts at $29,990 for the base Leaf S (down from $30,680 last year), $32,490 for the mid-

level SV, and $36,200 for the top-level SL. 

 

Nissan says next yearôs model will have larger batteries that can go 245 miles on a single charge, 

and more than 200 hp.  

 
Toyota features FCR fuel cell concept car with 400-mile range 

 The star of Toyotaôs exhibit at the 

2018 Washington Auto Show is the FCR, for 

Fine Comfort Ride, a fuel cell concept car 

that refuels in three minutes and has a range 

of 400 miles. The only emissions are heat and 

water vapor that is clean enough to drink, 

said Tom Stricker, vice president product 

regulatory affairs. 

 

The FCR has in-wheel electric motors that 

are very quiet. Toyota refers to the car as ña 

personal  mobililty assistant on wheels,ò with 

its artificial intelligence functions and touch 

displays, Stricker said.  

 

Toyota is taking a portfolio approach to its 

eco-friendly new vehicles, offering hybrid electric cars, plug-in EVs, battery EVs and fuel cell 

vehicles (Toyota previously brought its Mirai fuel cell car to the Washington Auto Show). The 

FCRôs refueling technology is scalable, Stricker said. Toyota is testing it on a semi tractor-trailer.      

 

Hybrids make up 9 percent of the Toyota/Lexus lineup and will be more than 20 percent by 

2020, said Stricker. By 2025, every Toyota or Lexus model will be an EV or have an EV option. 

Toyota is also working on expanding battery recycling, plug-in EV stations and hydrogen 

refueling stations.  

 

Jeep shows all-new 2018 Wrangler, 2019 Grand Cherokee 

 Other automakers may have 

brought their alternative fuel vehicles, to 

the 2018 Washington Auto Show, but 

Jeep showed a model for todayôs many 

truck buyers: the all-new 2018 

Wrangler. Itôs the first complete 

changeover in the model in 11 years. 

The all-new, 750-hp Grand Cherokee 

was also in the Jeep space.  

 

Jeep senior brand manager Kevin Metz 

drew particular attention to the 

Wranglerôs open air option, which 

allows the driver to open the soft top with a single push of the button. The 2018 Wrangler has 

Jeep's Kevin Metz with 2018 Wrangler at the Washington 

Auto Show.  
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Tom Lehner, MEMA; David Zuby, IIHS; Steve Handschuh, 
MEMA at panel presentation, Media Day at the WAS, Jan. 25. 

regenerative braking and a 2-liter turbocharged engine that adds torque at the low end, with 

automatic transmission.  

 

The Wrangler Rubicon has a raised clearance so itôs easier to replace the tires and to modify it, 

as many owners will want to do. It is available in limited quantities now and will be at all 

dealerships in the next few weeks. The base, two-door Sport model starts at $26,995 and the 

four-door Rubicon starts at $40,495.  

 

2019 Ram 1500 combines luxury, efficiency, technology 

 Ram featured its all-new 2019 

Ram 1500 luxury pickup, built not just 

as a work truck, but as the embodiment 

of an efficient luxury vehicle that  can 

also carry a 250-lb. payload. The 1500 

has the technology that is becoming 

more sought after by truck buyers, 

including an increasing number of 

families, said Jim Morrison, vice 

president and head of Ram North 

America.                

 

The 1500 has new e-torque technology 

with a 48 volt battery, making it a mild 

hybrid. Thanks to that and to start-stop technology, Ram expects a 10 percent improvement in 

overall fuel efficiency for the 1500. 

 

The truckôs grille closes at speed, a feature that helps with aerodynamics. The 1500 is the only 

truck to have active air suspension. The interior features a screen for navigation, Apple CarPlay 

and audio control. To help with parking, the 1500 has a new 360 degree, surround-view camera.   

 

Luxury features include more legroom and reclining room in the back, and leather in the Limited 

Edition, one of six trim levels.  

 

Pricing for the 1500 will be announced in March, just before it goes on sale.  

         

MEMA pushes rule to require V2V communication in new vehicles 

 The Motor and Equipment 

Manufacturers Association (MEMA) 

hosted a panel on Media Day at the 2018 

Washington Auto Show (WAS) calling 

for action on a proposed rule to require 

vehicle-to-vehicle (V2V) 

communication. The rule was proposed 

by the National Highway Traffic Safety 

Administration in January 2017, and 

there has been no action on it since then.  

ñV2V technology is one of the critical 

components to enhance vehicle safety 

and reduce fatalities and injuries on U.S. 

2019 Ram 1500 luxury pickup truck at Washington Auto Show.  
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roadways,ò said MEMA President and CEO Steve Handschuh. ñBut waiting will cost lives.ò 

 

Tom Lehner, MEMAôs vice president of public policy, spoke of the importance of deploying 

current technology such as the Dedicated Short Range Communication (DSRC) and of 

preserving the 5.9 GHz spectrum for intelligent transportation systems (ITS). Other industries 

want to use that part of the spectrum, but it is important to save it for ITS, Lehner said.   

 

Younger people are more open to V2V communication and autonomous vehicles (AVs), said 

Lehner. But the increased opportunities for the disabled and improvement in safety would benefit 

everyone. 

 

The Insurance Institute for Highway Safety (IIHS) will develop new evaluation systems for 

autonomous and connected vehicles, said David Zuby, executive vice president and chief 

research officer at IIHS. He noted that consumers donôt like beeping signals and often donôt turn 

them on. Vibrating signals are preferred.  

 

MEMA backs the AV legislation that passed the House and is currently in the Senate.  

 

Suitland High School teen wins first Drive Safe DC PSA contest 
 Makiya Mason, a 16-

year-old sophomore at Suitland 

(MD) High school, was named 

winner of the first Drive Safe 

DC public service 

announcement (PSA) contest at 

the 2018 Washington Auto 

Show. The contest, sponsored by 

the Auto Show and the National 

Road Safety Foundation 

(NRSF), invites teens from DC, 

Virginia and Maryland to submit 

their ideas for a PSA about the 

dangers of distracted driving.  

 

As part of her prize, the NRSF 

sent Alan Weiss, an Emmy Award-winning producer, to Makiyaôs school to work with her and 

other students to turn her idea into a 30-second ad. The ad debuted on Media Day at the Auto 

Show, Jan. 25, and will be aired on more than 150 TV stations nationwide. It can be viewed here.  

 

Makiyaôs idea has a driver reaching for his cellphone when it rings. As he goes to grab the phone 

from the cupholder, a voice comes through the radio saying, ñHey man, are you trying to kill 

both of us? Are you aware there are, on average, ten texting and driving deaths every day?ò As 

the driver pulls his hand back from the phone, the voice on the radio tells him, ñThe text can 

wait. Your life is far more valuable than a text message.ò  

 

ñMore than 3,300 people are killed by distracted drivers every year and we hope Makiyaôs PSA 

will cause drivers to think about the possible consequences of texting and driving,ò said 

Washington Auto Show Chairman John Ourisman.   

 

From the left: Towana Talley, Makiyaôs grandmother; David Reich, National 
Road Safety Foundation; Keisha Cook, Makiyaôs mother; Makiya Mason, 
PSA contest winner; and her teacher, John Richardson on Media Day at the  

Washington Auto Show, Jan. 25. 

http://awptv.com/clients/NRSF/2018/DriveSafeDC/nrsf_drivesafe_DC_NCM_version.mp4
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James Bell, Kia, with the Kia Niro, winner of 
Green SUV of the Year at the 2018 WAS. 

Eric Angeloro, Cadillac, with 
Cadillac CT6 Plug-in, Connected 

Green Car of the Year.  

Jim Taylor, Karma Automotive, with The Luxury 
Green Car Year winner the Karma Revero. 

Green Car winners announced for  
Connected, SUV, Luxury vehicles  
 The Green Car Journal announced the winners 

of the 2018 Green Car Awards on Media Day at the 

Washington Auto Show (WAS), Jan. 25. The Kia Niro 

CUV won Green SUV of the Year, the Cadillac CT6 

Plug-in won Connected Green Car of the Year and the 

Karma Revero won Luxury Green Car of the Year.  

 

ñWhen we started the Green Car Awards in 1992, very 

few vehicles qualified for the awards,ò said Ron 

Cogan, publisher of Green Car Journal. ñEventually, it 

was evident it was going to be a very strong field.ò 

 

The Cadillac CT6 Plug-in has driver assist technologies for improved safety (such as adaptive 

cruise control, lane keep assist and enhanced night vision), EPA estimated mileage of 62 mpg 

and a 430-mile range. It has 100 hp from its electric motors and 330 hp total. The car contains a 

lot of aluminum, and electric variable transmission makes it more efficient.  

 

SUVs have not always been considered ñgreen vehiclesò, Cogan said. But certain trims of the 

Kia Niro get 50 mpg. The Niro also has automatic emergency braking and adaptive cruise 

control.  

 

The Luxury Green Car, the Karma Revero, has 403 hp, a 50-mile battery and a 300-mile range 

when using electricity in conjunction with its internal combustion engine.  

 

Showing that cars can combine fun and virtue, these award winners are ñproducts that are easy 

on the eyes and easy on the environment,ò Cogan said.  

 
 
 
 

Ron Cogan, Green Car Journal, Media Day 
at the WAS. 


